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District-Wide News 

My apologies for missing the September and October Newsletters!  Other ways we post information are: 

1. http://www.ccvschools.com/ 
2. On Facebook - CCV Community Corner 
3. Mass emails (and calls) from the CC-V School District.  Please contact Wanda at Cresson or Rhonda at 

the Jr/Sr High if your phone number or email address has changed or if you are unsure we have them in 
the system.  

All of these should allow you to get information on what is going on in the district.  If you have suggestions on how 
to better disseminate information, please let me know - ​jbowman@ccvschools.com​.  Thank you!!! 

 
Warm Winter Wear Drive 
As the cold winter months are upon us, we recognize the need for warm winter wear. 
CC-V Schools are very excited to announce our partnership with Douglas County's 
Clear Sky Elementary School and Douglas County Eagles Club, who adopted our 
school to bring a WARM WINTER WEAR DRIVE to Cripple Creek-Victor School 
District. The drive will provide winter gear to any family needing coats, hats, mittens, 
scarves, clothing, boots, snow pants, or food.  
  
We have begun collecting donations from our partners in Douglas County, and are 
also asking for local donations from the Cripple Creek-Victor community through 
January 1st, 2020.  Currently, this initiative is growing with donations coming from as 
far as Utah and Alaska!  If you would like to donate to this effort, please bring your donations to Cresson 
Elementary School front office.  We are asking for gently used or new winter wear, or monetary donations which 
will be used to purchase winter wear.  We are expecting a large amount of donations to begin this week, as many 
have already come in.  We are in the process of locating a space to pair these donations with our school's food 
bank to create a resource room for any family to access as needed.  As of November 7th, we have received an 
extraordinary amount of donations and thanks to all those who have donated both clothing and their time to help 
sort and organize clothing!!!  
  
If you or someone you know are in need of winter wear or food, please contact any of the following staff, or let 
your child's teacher know: 
  
Cresson Elementary- Crystal Petersen, Kellie McDonald, Heather Jones, Mandy McCreary 
 
Junior-Senior High School- Matthew Baca, Cheryl Birch  
 
Thank you for your involvement in these efforts during these cold winter months!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ccvschools.com/
mailto:jbowman@ccvschools.com


Holiday Concerts!! 
Both the Elementary and Jr/Sr High will hold their Holiday Concert on November 20th.  The 
Elementary Concert will be held at 3:00 PM in the Cresson Gym.  The Jr/Sr High Concert 
will be held at 5:30 PM in the Cafetorium.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Cooking Matters at the Store 
Please see the flyer to the right for an event being 
offered at the Aspen Mine Center November 22, 
2019. Those who attend will be served lunch, will 
learn tips for shopping on a budget and will receive 
a $10 shopping card. This first class will be capped 
to 12 maximum.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Reminder about student absences 
Please remember that if your child is going to be absent, you MUST contact the school in order for it to be marked 
as excused.  You may contact your child’s teacher, or better yet, contact: 
 
At Cresson - Wanda Spoerl:  719-689-9230 

OR Jennifer Bowman: 719-689-2102 
 
At Jr/Sr High - Rhonda McGee - 719-689-2685 

OR Jennica Gaza - 719-689-1303 
 
You must contact the school for each day your child will be absent, unless you know ahead of time of multiple 
days the child will be absent.  DO NOT rely on a doctor or clinic to call in an absence.  If you are in a 
co-parenting/caregiving situation, it is important that both caregivers are on the same page and are required to 
call in a student’s absence.  
 
If you do not call, your child will be marked as unexcused.  Per Colorado Law, a child that has more than 4 
unexcused absences in a month, or 10 unexcused absences in a school year are considered TRUANT.  This can 
lead to Truancy Court and potential legal ramifications.  Prior to being referred to our attorneys for Truancy 
proceedings, the school will work with families on an attendance plan and discuss and try to rectify or assist in any 
hindrances to getting your child to school. 
 
If you have concerns, please contact the numbers above or stop by the school so we may help address them. 
Thank you for your attention to this important manner. 
 

District Wide Meetings 
 
CC-V District Calendar 
 
http://www.ccvschools.com/events-calendar/ 
 
School Board 
Thank you to the outgoing Cripple Creek-Victor School Board members: 
- Tim Braun 
- Don Daniel 
- Charles Solomone 
 
Welcome to the new and returning School Board members: 
- Bill Arrick 
- Mary Bielz 
- Connie Dodrill 
- Tana Rice 
- Gari Lu Schwab 
 
Thank you all for your service - past, present, and future to the ultimate "customers" of this Board - the 
CHILDREN of this community.  
 
 

http://www.ccvschools.com/events-calendar/


School Board Meetings 
The next School Board Meeting is November 18, 2019 at 6:00 PM.   Please see the following links for general 
information, agendas, and minutes.  Agendas for the current month’s meeting is also generally posted on the 
home page of the CC-V School District site: 
 
General Information:  ​http://www.ccvschools.com/school-board/ 
Agendas:  ​http://www.ccvschools.com/board-agendas/ 
Minutes:  ​http://www.ccvschools.com/board-agendas/ 
 
Here is a schedule of the BOE meetings for the remainder of the school year: 
November 18, 2019 
December 16, 2019 
January 27, 2020 
February 24, 2020 
March 30, 2020 
April 27, 2020 
May 18, 2020 
June 22, 2020 
 
DAC - District Accountability Committee 

For information on DAC, please click on the following link: 
http://www.ccvschools.com/district-accountability-committee-information/  

Meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month at the Cripple Creek Jr/Sr High in the Board Room from 
4:30 PM to 5:30 PM.  Anyone is welcome to attend these meetings.  To see agendas and minutes of previous 
meetings, please click on the following link: ​http://www.ccvschools.com/dac-minutes/ 

 
Safety and Security Committee Meetings 
The Safety and Security Committee is made up of school district leadership, community agencies, and community 
members to collaboratively analyze, reflect, and improve upon the safety and security systems in our schools. 
Meetings are scheduled for the third Tuesday of each month from 4:15 PM - 5:15 PM in the District Boardroom 
located in the High School building.  Please contact ​mbaca@ccvschools.com​ for meeting agendas or questions. 
 

Parent Involvement Committee 
Meetings are held the first Monday of the month at 4:30 PM. 
 
Celebration Nights 
Come celebrate with us for our monthly Celebration Nights with student highlights and eat and greet!! 
http://www.ccvschools.com/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/Final-Celebration-Night-.pdf 
 
Upcoming Cup of Joe with the CC-V School Administrators 
Have a cup of coffee and talk with our School Administrators!  
Nov. 21 – Daylight Donut, Cripple Creek CO @ 11:30 AM - 1:30 PM 
 
Thanksgiving Break  
Reminder that Thanksgiving Break is November 25-November 28.  There will be no school. 
 
 

http://www.ccvschools.com/school-board/
http://www.ccvschools.com/board-agendas/
http://www.ccvschools.com/board-agendas/
http://www.ccvschools.com/district-accountability-committee-information/
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Cresson Elementary News 

 
Cresson Activity Calendar 
 
http://www.ccvschools.com/events-calendar/ 
 
 
KRU Fun Fridays 
Please also visit the Cripple Creek Parks and Recreation FB or website for more information. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ccvschools.com/events-calendar/


Jr/Sr High News 
 
Fall Sports Banquet 
The Fall Sports Banquet will be held on Tuesday, November 19th at 6:00 PM in the Jr/Sr High Cafetorium. 
 
Prom Fundraiser 
The students in the junior class are selling World’s Finest Chocolate to raise money for prom. All juniors were 
given information letters to bring home for their parents or guardians.  Each junior is responsible for one box of 
chocolate bars, with a turn in date for all money and leftover chocolate on December 18th.  Thank you all for your 
support of the junior class and the Cripple Creek-Victor Jr./Sr. High School community! 
 
End of the Year Slideshow for Seniors 
A reminder to Parents and Guardians of Seniors: Please send Ms. Garrett or Ms. Manning some darling baby 
pictures of your child so we can embarrass them in the end-of-year slideshow! The deadline to get these photos 
to us is next Thursday. Email copies or send us the original (I promise to return it!) as soon as possible. I can’t 
wait to start making the slideshow!  
 
Linda Garrett:  ​lgarrett@ccvschools.com 
Barb Manning:  ​bmanning@ccvschools.com 
 
Jr/Sr High Sports and Activities Schedule  
 
http://www.ccvschools.com/events-calendar/ 
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